
COUNCIL OF FELLOWS NEWSLETTER 
Fall 2014

Greetings Fellows and Fellows-Elect!

I am hoping to see you at the annual meeting in Denver, and hope that you are all planning on 
welcoming the new class of Fellows at the Investiture Dinner on Sunday, November 23, and at the 
Fellows Business meeting on Monday morning, November 24, from 8:45-9:45 am (note the new time). 

Our three 2014 COF student scholarship recipients will join us for the business meeting on Monday, 
and we will have an update on our scholarship fund status and a presentation on the diversity summit. 
The Fellows Executive Committee would also like to encourage you to share with us ways that the 
Fellows in your chapter are helping give back to the profession and the students in your area.  
There are still a few slots open for those who would like to volunteer for the emerging professionals 	

			           portfolio review (see below). 
 
2014 CLASS OF FELLOWS 
 
The following members will be elevated to the Council of Fellows at the Investiture Dinner during the annual meeting in Denver:

 
 

2013 Class of Fellows, Investiture Dinner, Boston, MA.

William T. Arterburn, ASLA - W 
Keiji Asakura, ASLA - S 
Hunter Lee Beckham, ASLA - L 
Axel Bishop, ASLA - L 
Kevin Conger, ASLA - L 
Douglas R. Findlay, ASLA - W 
Jennifer Guthrie, ASLA - W 
Mark E. Hollinger, ASLA - W 
Mark H. Hough, ASLA - L 
Daniel Anthony Howe, ASLA - L 

Peter Hummel, ASLA - W 
Mikyoung Kim, ASLA - W 
Michael D. Kroll, ASLA - K 
Andrew R. Lavallee, ASLA - L 
Patricia S. Loheed, ASLA - K 
Eugenia M. Martin, ASLA - S 
Jacinta M. McCann, ASLA - L 
Lee-Anne S. Milburn, ASLA - K 
Elizabeth Dell Miller, ASLA - L 
Richard T. Murphy, Jr., ASLA- L 

Shannon Nichol, ASLA - W 
Mario F. Nievera, ASLA - S 
Christopher J. Nolan, ASLA - W 
Richard H. Powell, ASLA - S 
Terrence Reckord, ASLA - S 
Samuel M. Rogers, ASLA - S 
Nancy Dawn Rottle, ASLA - K 
John Parke Royster, ASLA - L 
Stephen A. Shurtz, ASLA - S 
Peg Staeheli, ASLA - L 

David Walker, ASLA - W 
Thomas Starr Witten, ASLA - L 
 
K - Knowledge			 
L - Leadership/Management 
S - Service  
W - Works

http://www.aslameeting2014.com/
http://www.aslameeting2014.com/events/asla-council-of-fellows-investiture-dinner/
http://www.aslameeting2014.com/events/asla-council-of-fellows-investiture-dinner/


NEW FELLOWS PIN

We are excited to introduce a new Fellows pin, which is based on a design by Peter L. Schaudt, FASLA. The 
2014 class of Fellows will receive the new pin during the investiture ceremony in Denver and current Fellows may 
purchase the pin for $25 at ASLA Central during EXPO hours.  
 
Not attending the meeting?  Contact Curt Millay after December 1 for information on purchasing online.  All 
profits from the sale of the pin will go to the COF Scholarship Fund.  We will receive a scholarship fund update 
at the annual business meeting in Denver from LAF Executive Director Barbara Deutsch and ASLA Treasurer 
Michael O’Brien. 
 
EMERGING PROFESSIONALS PORTFOLIO REVIEW

If you are attending the upcoming ASLA Annual Meeting &EXPO in Denver, 
your help is needed. The Emerging Professionals Committee is seeking 
volunteer reviewers for the 2014 Emerging Professionals Portfolio Review.  
 
Reviews will take place during the Annual Meeting & EXPO on Saturday, 
November 22 and Sunday, November 23 from 9am-5pm. Review time slots 
are for two hours. Reviewers will be placed in pairs and provide six, 20-minute 
reviews to students, recent graduates and emerging professionals. We are 
looking for a total of 32 reviewers (16 per day).  There are still a few slots left open so please check out the link below.  
 
Tips and general guidelines on how to conduct a review will be distributed to the reviewer volunteers. To participate and select a time slot, go 
to http://doodle.com/w8khxyuqe67646q4 

Thank you in advance for your volunteer service. 
 
RECOGNITION OF DECEASED FELLOWS

It has been our custom to acknowledge all Fellows who have passed away from the time of the last annual meeting, which was November 
2013. To help us compile an accurate and complete list, I would be grateful if you would send the names of any Fellows you know who 
have passed away since that time to Curt Millay at ASLA.  

During the summer we reported the deaths of the following Fellows this year:  
Helen Quackenbush, Roy DeBoer, Vincent Bellafiore, Paul Procopio (died in 2013, but just reported to ASLA). Since the last newsletter we 
are sorry to report the deaths of Joe Lalli and Douglas Allen.  

As always, we welcome any comments or questions that you may have regarding the Council of Fellows and hope that you will join us at 
our business meeting in Denver.

All the best,

  

Susan L.B. Jacobson, FASLA 
Chair 
ASLA Council of Fellows

http://doodle.com/w8khxyuqe67646q4

